


HIGHLAND PARK PUBLIC LIBRARY 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

March 19, 2024 

CALL TO ORDER 

President Olian, presiding, called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 

ATTENDANCE 
Members Present: Rob Biederman, Alicia De La Cruz, Irene Hoffman, Rebecca Nathanson, Ashley 
Lapin Olian, Rob Olian, Carol Wolfe, Peter Zotos 
Members Absent: Rich Basofin 
Others Present: Julia Nathanson, Pamela Siegel, Heidi Smith, Jeff Stem, Kim Stone 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Trustee Basofin moved (on the consent agenda) and Trustee Wo1fe seconded a motion to approve 

the February 20, 2024 regu]ar meeting minutes, February Bill List, and the February Financia] 
Reports. The motion passed unanimously. 

Ayes: Biederman, De La Cruz, Hoffman, Nathanson, Lapin Olian, Olian, Wolfe, Zotos 
Nays: None 
MOTION CARRIED 

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 
Historical Society member Jeff Stem shared his belief that the artifact collection would be stored in the 
Library after the upcoming expansion. 

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT 

President Olian's report included the following: 
• President Olian reported the second part of "how to read the financials" will be moved to next

month's meeting.
• A meeting between the Historical Society, City, and Library is scheduled for April 17.
• Director Smith will be discussing the possibility of folding some additional items into the

expansion project with the architects.
• Neighborhood meetings are coming up. Trustee Nathanson will be attending the meeting at the

Library on April 26. President Olian asked trnstees to advise Director Smith if they can attend

one of the two remaining meetings.
• President Olian referred to the Revenue and Expenditure Budget Comparison page in the

packet. The Board discussed the language used in the comment section. Councilmember Stone
suggested using the City's report. Trustee Wolfe suggested changing verbiage to "over and
under" rather than "ahead and behind." Director Smith will adopt "over and under" next month

and review the City's report.
• Trustee Zotos questioned the handwritten note at the bottom of the January 31 Balance Sheet in

the packet. It was a correction following the auditor's review.

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

Director Smith's report included the following: 
• Director Smith's written report included highlights of the Illinois Public Library Annual report

in the packet. The full report was emailed to all trustees last month. Trustee Biederman
questioned what the State does with the information submitted by all the libraries. Director












































































